HARBORVIEW MEI 2000 BOND PROJECTS
ANALYST: SAM PORTER

	
	
	2025 Proposed
	
	2026-2027 Projected
	
	2028-2029 Projected

	Revenues
	
	($24,750,000)
	
	$0
	
	$0

	Expenditures
	
	($24,750,000)
	
	$0
	
	$0

	Major Revenue Sources:  HMC/MEI 2000 Bond fund balance, LTGO bonds.



DESCRIPTION

Harborview Medical Center (HMC) is a 413-bed hospital and trauma center serving as the only Level 1 trauma center for Washington, Alaska, Montana, and Idaho. The hospital is owned by King County, governed by a 13-member County-appointed Board of Trustees, and operated by the University of Washington. Ordinance 13947 placed a $193 million bond on the November 2000 ballot that was adopted by voters. Proceeds were spent on demolition of seismically unsound buildings, construction of replacement buildings, seismic renovations for hospital facilities including the Medical Examiner. This appropriation unit holds levy dollars from the 2000 Harborview Bond.  

SUMMARY OF PROPOSED BUDGET AND CHANGES

The proposed budget would make a disappropriation of $24.75 million from the HMC/MEI 2000 Projects budget for the Ninth and Jefferson Building (NJB) project. This amount was moved in the 2025 HMC Annual Budget adopted through Ordinance 19803 and will pay for the construction of four outpatient operating rooms (OR) and support spaces in the Ninth and Jefferson Building. Currently there is a single standalone OR in the Eye Institute for eye surgeries. Executive staff state that Harborview needs more inpatient OR space to accommodate the fast-growing inpatient census and population, and building more outpatient OR's in the Ninth and Jefferson Building will increase some capacity until the new bed tower is built as part of the 2020 HMC Bond program. Executive staff added that without enough ORs, patients stay in the hospital longer than needed waiting for an OR to be available. Executive staff state that the Sleep Clinic will move from the 4th floor of the Ninth and Jefferson Building to the Pat Steel Building to make room for this project.

KEY ISSUES

Staff has not identified any issues with the proposed budget.

